Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, August 27, 2009
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1) Jim Tracy, the University’s Vice President for Research, discussed OSPA staff changes with the Chairs as well as other general issues regarding OSPA and SPA.  The Chairs stressed the desire for increased communication between the Office of the VPR and faculty.  To that end, Vice President Tracy announced his plans to create a faculty advisory board.
2) The Chairs began an on-going discussion on how best to strengthen the research culture and profile of the departments/programs and College.  One chair described a recent departmental initiative to match faculty interest and expertise and external funding opportunities.  The department has hired a graduate assistant to coordinate this program.  
3) An initial discussion began on how best to integrate new lecturers into the department and the College.  Associate Dean Schatzki reported that this year the College was implementing a new orientation program for lecturers.  Another idea discussed was department-based mentoring programs for new lecturers.  Further discussion is planned.
4) An update on the College’s faculty exchange program was provided.  There is interest to expand the parameters of the program, and input will be sought from the Chairs at the September 10 meeting. 
5) The following announcements were also made:
a. The two-day New Chair’s Workshop will be held on September 3 and September 8 from 8:30 to 10:00 am in 245 POT.  
b. The College’s newly-created Diversity Board has convened.  Each department should have already appointed a departmental liaison.  
c. There will be an all College meeting on Thursday, September 10 from 3:30 to 5:00 pm in 118 CB.  All faculty and staff are encouraged to attend.
d. The Faculty Recognition Dinner will be on Wednesday, September 30.
e. The College’s Offices of Development and External Relations will begin a new program called Chair’s Chat.  The Development Office and External Relations personnel will be visiting with each chair to learn more about departmental priorities and happenings.
f. There will be a reception to welcome Dean Kornbluh and his wife, Miriam Behar, on Friday, August 28 from 3:00 to 5:00 pm in 207 Main Building.  
